
 

18th October 2019 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
  
Show Racism the Red Card 

Thank you to all parents who made voluntary contributions to support the chosen Anti-hate charity 
‘The Sophie Lancaster Foundation.’ The children came into school today wearing red and took part 
in engaging activities to raise awareness that racism is never tolerated.  We thank Danny Cadamar-
teri a retired professional footballer who played in the football league for clubs including, Everton, 
Bradford City, Huddersfield Town, Leicester City and Carlisle United for speaking to the children and 
staff in whole school assembly this morning about the importance of respect. 
 
School Games Gold Award 

We are so proud to announce that for the fourth year in a row that we have 
achieved the School Games GOLD Award.  This award is a government led awards 
scheme launched  to reward schools for their commitment to the development of 
competition across their school and into the community. Thank you to all families 
that allow their child to attend before and after school clubs and to Mr Clarke and 
other teachers who make this possible. 

Big Bang Bonfire 

The annual Big Bang Bonfire is back at Oldham Edge Playing fields on Tuesday the 5th of 
November.  this is one of the biggest, loudest and most colourful events of the year.  With fun-
fair rides, mouth-watering food stalls, fire-themed entertainment, musical performances and a 
fantastic firework display lined up, this is not an event to be missed.  (5-8.30pm) 
The event is offering one lucky child the chance to press the big red button to start this year’s 
firework display.  All your child has to do to enter the draw is to visit: 
www.oldham.gov.uk/OldBonfire 
The deadline for entry submissions is midnight on Thursday the 31st of October. 
 
Medical information 

It is vitally important to inform school if your child has a medical condition/changes to a 
medical condition and or allergies.  We have simplified a form for parents to use in order to 
inform us of this very important information.  If your child has an allergy this should be veri-
fied by a health professional/doctor.  A dislike to food is not an allergy.  

ATTENDANCE 

Attendance was amazing last week.  All classes 1, 3, 4, 5, 7, 9, 10 and 11 for  
achieving over 96%.  

DATES FOR NEXT WEEK 

* Monday 21st October - Whole School Assembly (9am - Parents Welcome)  The Mayor to  launch 
 Year 5 Rocket World Visit 
* Tuesday 22nd October - Whole school Freddy Fit 
* Wednesday 23rd October - 9am Health Champions Assembly (Parents Welcome) 
* Thursday 24th October - Year 6 SAT meeting for parents/Halloween Disco for children  
 2.30-3.30pm 
* Friday 25th October -  9am Whole School Assembly - SINGING SQUARE 

Finish for half term and return on Monday 4th of November  

http://www.oldham.gov.uk/OldBonfire

